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MEETING MINUTES        July 19th 2023   ELECTRONIC MEETING
STATUS:      PENDING: YES           APPROVED: 
MEMBERS PRESENT ELCTRONICALLY: Alexa Wilson, Amy Golden, Mike Morlang
MEMBERS ABSENT: none
STAFF PRESENT: Ray Golden,  John Motley, TUID GM Absent

Pursuant to House Bill 5002, “Open and Public Meetings Act Amendments,” passed during the 2020 Fifth Special Session of the Utah Legislature and codified under Utah Code Ann. § 52-4-207(4), I, Alexa Wilson hereby make the following written determination in my capacity as Chair of the Board of Trustees of the Ticaboo Utility Improvement District warranting the TUID Board to convene and conduct electronic meetings without an anchor location:
Members of the public may participate remotely in the meeting. To participate remotely in the electronic meeting, register in advance for this meeting by visiting our website, www.ticaboouid.com/board-meetings to find a link to register and connect to the meeting.

AGENDA:

Adoption of the Agenda
Updates for relevant business
Managers’ Report
Board report
Water Rights Protest by BLM update
New Generator Purchase


AGENDA:
1) Call Meeting to Order – Alexa Wilson called the meeting to order at 12:01 PM MST.

2) Roll Call of Board Members – Alexa Wilson took a roll call of the members, and all board members were present. Alexa Wilson commented that meetings are still being held electronically in accordance with 2020 legislation still in effect allowing electronic meetings. The option for in-person attendance will be announced at such a time it’s being utilized again.

3) Review procedures for handling electronic participation by the public- Alexa Wilson reviewed the public must raise their hand electronically and have 3 minutes to make public comments. Additional comments and concerns can be heard by TUID staff during business hours. 

4) [bookmark: _Hlk137123673]Adoption of Agenda – Alexa Wilson asked if the members had any changes to the agenda. Mike Morlang expressed concern with the formatting of the agenda and following specific state statutes. Amy Golden called for a motion to adopt the agenda as presented and Alexa Wilson seconded the motion. A vote was held, Mike Morlang voted Neah, Amy Golden voted yes, and Alexa Wilson voted yes to adopt the agenda minus formatting. Voting was 2-1 in favor of adopting the meeting agenda.

5) Public Comment – David Walker commented and asked questions about his lot tap abandonment. David gave an oral history of the purchase, and the utility hook ups discussion with Mr. Chip Shortreed, former TUID CEO, and General Manager. Alexa Wilson posed the question that to her knowledge 2 RV/trailers are currently hooked up to the TUID sewer system? This was in response to David Walker saying he was told RVs cannot hook into the sewer system. Mike Morlang commented in the past he understands that RVs could temporarily hook up to the sewer system. David Walker commented he gave Mr. Shortreed a case of beer in an attempt to help move the utilty process along. He commented he’d also spoken with Garfield County building inspector Jared Woolsey. Ray Golden commented on what Mr. Shortreed told him in 2018 regarding RVs not being able to push sewage due to lack of pressure. Ray Golden also commented about a 30-day RV stay with Garfield County. Alexa Wilson commented that the BOD will have to investigate this further to determine an outcome, but she emphasized there is no seasonal pause on utilities. Alexa will be in touch with Ray Golden, John Motley and the 2 other board members about the subject to be determined as an agenda item for the next meeting for a decision. 

6) Updates: NLP Management update- Presented in the meeting by Ray Golden, as sent by John Motley in writing to the board in advance of the meeting. Wheeler CAT has been down often for communications issues on the C9 generators but continue to have problems and revered back to 150-minute intervals. The team switched to the C15 on CATS advice due to load, heat, and communications issues. Alexa Wilson asked for a proposal soon for maintenance proposals for the generators and a purchase request via showing the need and economic benefits of a purchase of a smaller generator for low season use. Alexa commented that she understands it’s a busy time and is not insinuating any lax action on the management team. Ray Golden commented that it’s a tough path, but the team is getting closer and recalled the UAMPS meeting and the generator discussion. Alexa Wilson suggested we may reach out to UAMPS again for technical advice and funding. Ray Golden covered Well House #2 issues from the written report and communication issues. He commented Connie is always extremely busy with bill.com and related TUID administrative needs and getting items and AP up to date. Alexa Wilson commented that TUID does actually have an office, a working phone and when she calls in, Connie answers the phone, so “good job” on setting up an actual office and making progress on overdue, past due and items in need of being caught up administratively. Ray commented AC in on the agenda. Ray Golden commented on the MQ Generator replacement and the benefits of a purchase over a rebuild. 
 
7) TUID and Ticaboo Water Rights- Alexa Wilson started on the water rights update by referring to last meetings historical update including replacement filing and BLM protest. Alexa Wilson commented she believes BLM will withdraw the protest (although not certain) and the Division of Water Rights will approve the application for future water use, development, and customer use/service. Ray G commented he’s somewhat certain the protest will be revoked, but he’s unsure water rights will be given just based on the protest being revoked. Alexa Wilson commented it’s more likely but “it’s a tricky subject” for the outcome. 

8) TUID asset Sale- Former CEO/Chair and General Manager residence and TUID main office. Alexa Wilson commented that the district has a $50k assent on land that reverts to the owner, Tom Hill if nothing is done by October 6th. TUID should act and convert the asset. Alexa talked to Tom about 3 options. 1. Rent to a non TUID person. 2. Remove trailer and sell and quit claim lots back to Tom Hill. 3. Sell lots and trailer and share revenue between TUID and Tom Hill, which Tom Hill was not in agreement, so options 1 &2 remain.  Mike Morlang commented he’s in agreement with option #1 of renting to a non TUID person to keep in the district for the time being. Alexa Wilson commented the rent rate would need to be high enough based on past TUID rental of $1100.00 a month for one bedroom rental. Mike Morlang commented that his initial perspective rental contract fell through, and they were now living in an RV in Ticaboo because the rental was not available at the time. Alexa Wilson commented that renting or selling should be a business decision because TUID can not afford to “sit on $50,000 worth of trailer and not have income from it”. Alexa commented that she thinks TUID is not ready for a decision and management should continue to explore options for the future. Ray Golden commented he’s been in discussions with Garfield County law enforcement for some time and the TUID trailer could be something he offered, but he did not see it as viable due to past offerings for “free” that Garfield County was not interested in. He didn’t see someone moving to Ticaboo to retire and live. Alexa and Ray both mentioned continue to explore options. Alexa commented there could be a need, but with the way NLP is performing now as the management company, she does not see the relationship “souring” in the future, although she knows the feeling is not unanimous among the board. Amy Golden commented TUID should try to both rent and sell, and she knows TUID will not get the $50,000 paid for it recently by the previous board back in a sale. David Walker commented again on trailers being abandoned and CC and Rs. Alexa Wilson commented TUID does not manage CC&Rs in Ticaboo. David Walker asked about a way to control that and debris from other trailers blowing off into his yard/lot. Alexa Wilson commented she can ask the developer about looking into that. 
9) Small Generator Purchase- Alexa presented the history and emails for the case for buying a small generator to replace the MQ generator that shut down last year and needs a total rebuild. Ray Golden commented Dana Demambro has investigated rebuilding the generator and assessing the ability to do so. Mike Morland commented he’s in favor of buying another low hour unit to save the cost and risk of a rebuild and having another parts generator in addition to a running generator. Tim Kelly commented about Dana doing a swap and an outside vendor finishing it up. Alexa Wilson asked if it makes sense to separate the purchase of a new generator and then look at a rebuild on the second one and bigger generators? Alexa asked the generators also to be added to the agenda for the next meeting for discussion, decisions and any resolutions needed. 



10) Call to adjourn meeting—Alexa Wilson called to adjourn the meeting with the agenda and discussions complete, asked for any additional comment and motioned to adjourn the meeting. Amy Golden seconded the motion, Mike Morland seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 12:54 pm.
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